NYSFAAA Executive Council Meeting
April 14, 2009

Conference Call – Minutes (Approved by Council)
Roll call:
· Curt Guame



· Wayne Harewood
 

· Clair Jacobi



· Howard Leslie



· Gina Soliz



· Tom Dalton


· Lynn Chilson



· Cindy Kohlman



· Jackie M Darquea

· Earl Tretheway



· Maria DeInnocentiis


· Nancy Brewer



· Kerry Lubold

· Peg Stearns

· Jenn Dwire

· Vera Senese
· Mark Swartz

· Lisa Simpson

· Anne Gorrick


Reading of Minutes – Soliz

MOTION: To waive reading of minutes: Howard Leslie

SECOND: Earl Trethway
Motion was unanimously passed.

MOTION: Howard Leslie moved to approve the 2/9/09 minutes.

SECOND: Tom Dalton

Motion was unanimously passed.



Treasurer’s Report – Harewood/Dalton
Wayne emailed these reports.
MOTION: Nancy Brewer made a motion, “To Move to establish separate bank accounts for our restricted grants.”
SECOND: Tom Dalton
Motion was unanimously passed.
Wayne and Tom will calculate the amount needed to transfer from Long Term Investments to move into the checking account. A motion was approved in June 2008 to allow the Treasurer to do so.

Membership Report – Jacobi
Membership has gone down due to people leaving the industry.

Patrick Zeigler filled out a membership application for “TFC” (a payment plan company).
MOTION: Howard Leslie made a motion, “To recommend that TFC be approved for membership.”

SECOND: Jackie Darquea

Motion was unanimously passed.

College Access Challenge Grant – Stearns

Two Grants are in progress. The first is the $49,000 approved grant. So far College Goal Sunday and Novice Training have made requests to utilize the grant. CGS requested funding to fulfill CGS requirements (this could pay for t-shirts and to pay the webmaster-- which is the main communication tool used to disseminate information about College Goal Sunday). Novice Training requested some of the funding to publish the training manual. Region 6 asked to use funding to pay for annual tax return workshop. Discussion took place whether the tax return training fulfilled grant specifications. Maria requested that Peg create a grant request form. Requests are due by May 15th to Peg.
We have applied for the second (larger grant). We applied for $380,000 to support the Eastern Region of the state (region 4, 5, 8) to do CGS, Guidance Counselor, FA Nights. We will be notified on 4/28/09 whether we received the grant.



Statewide Training Issues – Leslie

Region 7 training to be held on Friday, April 17th and the other regions have already had training take place. 223 members registered. Survey Monkey was used to collect comments. The Committee will pick a topic (or topics) to get more people out for the next training. Social Networking Options (SNO) will be a possible topic.
Written Officer Reports to be made available in minutes following the conference call:




Treasurer’ Committee





Finance and Budget – Lubold/McEnore





Development/Grant Writing – Barton/Stearns





College Goal Sunday – Harewood




Secretary’s Committee





Communications – Daniels/Worley





Early Awareness – Burns/Patella





High School Outreach – Michalski




1st Vice President’s Committee





Membership – King





Mentoring – Hunter





Awards – Flaherty





2nd Vice President’s Committee





Professional Development – Senese/Scwartz

Novice Training – Simpson/Papke
Novice registration is open. So far 23 people are registered (up from last year’s number at this time of the year). Training manual is at the printer. 9 small group leaders are ready to go. Planning is going smoothly. 
Past President’s Report:
Conference 2009 – Gorrick/Zasso

Conference has been changed to a three-day event. Tuesday – Thursday, October ??. Novice will not be held, Grad Symposium may not be held. A “save the date” email will be sent. Number of overnight room block reduced. We need 124 rooms total filled on Monday or Thursday nights. If the hotel can sell these to another group they will reduce our requirement. 230 rooms must be filled for Tuesday & Wednesday nights. If we sell these 544 rooms our meeting room space will be complimentary. Committee hopes for around 350 attendees.  First General Session on Tuesday morning will begin at 10am. Vendor area will be set up in a similar format as in the past.



New Business
Tri-Regional meeting at Monroe College scheduled for May 8th.

Adjourn: Motion to adjourn: Howard. Second: Maria

Meeting adjourned at 10:35.

NYSFAAA Executive Council Meeting

April 20, 2009

Conference Call – Minutes (UNOFFICIAL)

Roll call:

Curt Guame



Wayne Harewood
 

Clair Jacobi



Howard Leslie



Gina Soliz



Tom Dalton


Heather McDonnell

Lynn Chilson



John Smith (substitute for Cindy Kohlman)

Jackie M Darquea

Maria DeInnocentiis


Nancy Brewer



Kerry Lubold

Jenn Dwire

Technology & Innovation Committee

NYSFAAA TECHNOLOGY AND INNOVATION COMMITTEE

A PROPOSAL written on March 26, 2009

As discussed at council in lieu of the now decommissioned Next Generation Committee many of us were in favor of establishing the Technology and Innovation Committee which would hopefully attract several members from the next generation.

NYSFAAA has many challenges ahead two of which are:

1. Getting the younger generation more involved

a. Future leadership

2. Doing things better, smarter, cheaper and more efficiently

TIC is charged as follows:

• Rethinking the way NYSFAAA operates

•Explore more efficient and less costly ways NYSFAAA may operate

• Provide solutions beyond those at ready access to deliver training and other services through technology

•Work with the Governance committee to examine and assess the infrastructure and leadership roles

• Develop a directory of member institutions that can facilitate podcasts and webinars

Five Year Strategic Plan - Soliz

Work needs to be done. Suggested that discussion and work on the 5 year plan should take place during the June meeting. Curt said he’d put it on the agenda.

Committee Reports

Treasurer’ Committee:

College Goal Sunday – Harewood – they are meeting next week (4/29/09). Wayne will have a report following that conference call.

Past President’s Report:

Heather reported on behalf of the Nomination/Elections Committee that there is only one viable candidate for Treasurer-Elect and no candidate for President-Elect. We may need to have Executive Council make a motion to postpone the election, a stay of our by-laws. Heather will make a motion on Monday, April 27th if needed. 

President Reports:

Government Relations – Vallee/Cavin

NYSFAAA should remain neutral in the issue of elimination of FFELP because there are members that utilize both FFELP and DL.

Old Business:

Region 2 is putting a proposal together for 2011 Conference.

Regional Elections.

New Business:

Amy Connors/Chris Walsh looked into having Syracuse University archive NYSFAAA documents. The charge would be $200 to $250 sort materials, re-fold, re-box into acid-free boxes, SU will archive our records. No annual charge - $50 recommended donation to the SU archive. Heather reminded Executive Council that we already have a dry-archive near SUNY Brockport. Tom and Heather already sorted through boxes at HESC and reorganized it.  No need to hire SU if we already have a facility to handle these records.

Meeting adjourned at 10am.

NYSFAAA Training Committee Report

4/14/09
Training Committee Members:

Vera Senese and Mark Schwartz, Co-Chairs

Region 1
Kevin Ryan



Region 5
Toby Bolden

Region 2
Mark Schwartz


Region 6
Lucy Villaquiran

Region 3
Sharon Karwoski


Region 7
Tanya Patterson-Stanley

Region 4
Earl Tretheway


Region 8
Pat Farmer

1. The committee organized 6 workshops across the state on the new loan entrance and exit counseling requirements established with the HEOA signed into law on 8/14/08. The workshops were organized by the committee members in their regions. They found the site and the presenter(s).

2. The workshops were held in March and April of 2009 at the following sites:

· Genesee Community College

3/19
Presenter Holly Zaglaniczny
· Mohawk Valley Community College
3/24
Presenter Anne Barton

· Sarah Lawrence College


3/24
Presenter Clem LaPietra

· SUNY Potsdam



3/27
Presenter Pat Farmer

· Marymount Manhattan College

3/27
Presenter Clem LaPietra

· Molloy College



4/17
Presenter Gene Rogers

3. 223 people registered for the training. The registration for all of the sessions was conducted via the NYSFAAA website. We don’t have an accurate number as to how many have attended – more than 180.

4. To date, 100 people have responded to the training evaluation conducted online using Survey Monkey.  The majority of the responses were positive and the evaluations will be reviewed in more detail after the final workshop is held on April 17th.

5. We plan to hold a conference call with the committee in May to begin discussing ideas for state-wide training for the fall. The idea was to possible conduct a full day training in early December.  Some of the suggestions for future training from attendee’s survey are:  default management, year round Pell, professional judgment, red flag rules, FERPA, R2T4, Teach Grants, DL vs. FFELP.

Respectfully submitted:

Vera Senese and Mark Schwartz

Novice Training Update for Exec. Council
Plans are well underway for the novice training program in June.

The weeklong training program begins on Saturday, June 6th and ends on Friday, June 12, 2009.  It will take place at SUNY Brockport.  Transportation from the Rochester airport will be provided.  The cost for the training is $580.00 which includes 09-10 membership to NYSFAAA.  Staffing is in place.  The following financial aid professionals will provide the training.

Small Group leaders:

Steve Dwire, College of St. Rose

Earl Tretheway, Columbia Greene Community College

Angela Van Dekker, Fordham University

Peg Stearn, Syracuse University

Adrienne King, Bank Street College

Mike Fraher, Vassar College

Dan Hunter, Emeritus- Buffalo State College
Perry Brown, College of Westchester 

Tanya Stanley Patterson, NYIT

Large Group Leaders and Support Staff:

Heather McDonnell, Sarah Lawrence College

Karen Taylor, SUNY Cortland

Bill Mack, RIT

Lisa Simpson, HESC

Lisa Papke, Genesee Community College

Jim Hanley, HESC

As of April 13th, there are 22 participants registered for the training.  We expect this number to grow to between 80-100 attendees.  

The training manual is complete and at the printer for final review and layout.  We will place the order as we get closer to the event.

Respectfully submitted:

Lisa Simpson and Lisa Papke, Novice Co-Chairs

Report of Mentoring Committee

· We are still accepting volunteers for the NYSFAAA Mentoring Committee. 

· Dick has prepared a survey that was sent to the current members of the committee soliciting some comments and ideas. A copy is attached. We will be compiling the results in the next few weeks.

· We are planning on using the information card for the participants at this year’s Novice Training. After Novice, I will distribute them to the regional council members to forward to their region’s members of the mentoring committee.

NYSFAAA Mentoring Committee

Dear Colleague,

In the spring of last year you volunteered to become a member of NYSFAAA’s mentoring committee.  It was suggested that you and other members of your region invite up to five (5) relatively new members of your region to an upcoming regional meeting or training event.

Dan Hunter and I would like you to share with us your mentoring experiences.  Hopefully there will be some positive feedback, but we also need any negative feedback.  Our goal is to use your comments to improve the mentoring program.

Please take a few minutes to respond to this brief survey.

NAME_________________________________ REGION_____________

No. of Mentors________            No. of Members Being Served by a Mentor _____

Examples of Activities That Involve Mentoring ____________________________

How effective do you think the Mentoring Program is?  ( Rate 1(not effective) – 10 (very effective) _______

Do you believe the materials and the power point presentation sent to you in the beginning were helpful?  (Rate 1 (Not helpful)  –  10 (very helpful) ________

Should the Mentoring Program Continue?  ___YES   ___ NO

Please feel free to add your personal comments.

You can email your response to: roboyski@ix.netcom.com or mail to: Dick Oboyski, 17 High Mills Rd. Burnt Hills, NY 12027
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